
B R O M S G R O V E  D I S T R I C T  C O U N C I L 
 

MEETING OF THE STANDARDS COMMITTEE 
 

FRIDAY, 9TH NOVEMBER 2007 AT 4.00 P.M. 
 
 

PRESENT: Mrs. N. E. Trigg (Chairman - Independent Member), Councillors 
C. R. Scurrell (Vice-Chairman) and S. P. Shannon, Mr. N. A. Burke 
(Independent Member) and Mr. J. Cypher (Parish Council 
Representative) 
 

 Officers:  Mrs. S. Sellers and Ms. D. Parker-Jones 
 
 

22/07 APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE  
 
Apologies for absence were received from Councillor E. C. Tibby and Mr. S. E. 
Allard (Independent Member). 
 

23/07 DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST  
 
No declarations of interest were received. 
 

24/07 REPORT ON ALLEGED BREACH OF THE CODE OF CONDUCT  
 
The Committee considered a report on an alleged breach of the Code of 
Conduct. 
 
On 7th March 2007 the Standards Board for England had referred to the 
Monitoring Officer for local investigation under section 60(2) of the Local 
Government Act 2000 (Standards Board reference: 17438.07) an allegation, 
made by Councillor Stephen Peters, that Councillor James Duddy had 
breached the Code of Conduct under Part 1 paragraph 3 (a) of the Code, in 
relation to an alleged disclosure of confidential information. 

A report of the Investigating Officer dated 11th October 2007, which found that 
Councillor Duddy had not failed to comply with the Code of Conduct, was 
considered.  The Committee was asked to determine whether, based on the 
facts set out in the report, it agreed with the Investigating Officer's finding that 
Councillor Duddy had not failed to comply with the Code, or whether it 
believed there was a case to answer.   
 
RESOLVED that having had regard to: 
(a) the report of the Investigating Officer; and 
(b) the additional papers submitted by Councillor Peters (Appendix H to the 

Investigating Officer's report), 
the Investigating Officer's finding that Councillor James Duddy had not failed 
to comply with the Code of Conduct be accepted. 
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The reason for the Committee’s decision was that there was insufficient 
independent corroborating evidence to substantiate the complaint. 
 
 
 

The meeting closed at 4.28 pm 
 
 
 
 

Chairman


